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SIR Mission Statement 
The Mission of SIR is to improve the lives of our members through fun activities and events – while making 
friends for life. Visit our Branch Webpage,   State Webpage and/or attend Tuesday morning coffee. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Windsor Branch 176 
Monthly Luncheon Meeting Every 3rd Wednesday 
Charlie’s Restaurant 130 19th Hole Dr. Windsor CA 
Charlie’s lunch is $22.00 (plus $1 table tip if you wish) 
Reminder: Yearly Dues ($24) can also be paid at lunch. 
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Big SIR – Larry Doherty 

 
 
 

Hard to believe it is already March.  I do believe we will be putting 
the garland around the tree in no time.  So let us slow down time and remember 
we have a national holiday this month that is just as important as the rest of 
them—‘St. Patrick’s Day.’  It would be great to see everyone wear a little green 
for this month’s luncheon on the 20th for we all have a lit' Irish in us.   

We had a great turn out in February, our largest in a while, 46 members!!!  So 
let’s see if we can surpass that number this month. Come and join us for a little 
corn beef and cabbage. 

During this luncheon we celebrated two of our members, Ed (and Corinne) 
Peoples and Bill (and Marilyn) Gillaspy, as they both have been married for over 
70 years…quite an achievement and a inspiration for us all.  When you get a 
chance, make sure that you give them a warm well deserved handshake on their 
feats.  Well done gentlemen.  Tom Hasco recommended a series for us all to 
watch on Prime, if you have it called, 'Great Canal Journeys.'  It is about a 
couple, who were actors in England, who take an adventure around the canals 
in Britain on a narrow boat.  They have celebrated their 50th anniversary, a little 
shy of our members, and begin traveling together on different canals and the 
adventures of their life having been married 50 years together.  The wife, who 
has started to experience Alzheimer's is still a champ.  I have watched two 
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episodes and can only say, wow, I can't wait till tomorrow night so I can watch 
the next two.  Thanks Tom, great call. 

The BEC considered 3 different things last month; that included yearly dues, 
luncheon cost, and adding a new Windsor SIRs activity.  1.  Though the State 
SIRs has raised our dues, per member, to cover additional insurance costs, the 
BEC choose not to raise our own membership dues.  2.  In regards to the 
luncheon cost, we are going to raise our lunch costs to $23 starting in April to 
capture the cost Charlie’s is now charging us.  As one member pointed out, 
some branches charge as high as $35 for their luncheons.  Charlie’s was gracious 
enough to keep our own cost the same for some time but like everything else, 
cost are going up.  Don't forget to mention you are a SIRs member if you ever 
eat at Charlie's as you get a discount.  3.  The BEC approved a new SIRs activity, 
'Cribbage,' which we started at the end of February.  It was in the weekly 
bulletin if you missed the initial date, however, if you like to play or would like to 
learn, please come.  We are meeting at the senior center.  Please read your 
weeklies or look at the calendar on our website to determine the dates and 
times. 

I would like to end by giving Gary Jensen a shout out for his role in the coffee 
club.  Our success in drawing new members to our branch has largely been due 
to the coffee club; so Gary, thank you for your 7 years of overseeing and 
ensuring we are successful.  Gary was presented with a SIRs Certificate of 
Appreciation certificate for being our "favorite barista." 

Please stay active and stay involved.  Not only is SIRs about us, it is for us. 

 
 
 
 
 

Little SIR – Tom Palmer 
 

 

On February 23rd I attended our SIR area leadership council meeting chaired by 
our interim area governor, Rick Kindle.  Some of it was the mundane discussion 
about forms and requirements, but I found the interesting part to be the reports 
by each of the Branches on how they were doing with regard to membership and 
volunteers.  For example both membership and volunteers have so dried up in 
Oakmont that, for their survival, they now include women (ten I believe); and 
Maraianne (a wonderful lady and amazing leader) is their Big Sir.  Rohnert Park is 
also down in their membership (I think less than 30) and last year voted to not 
allow women, so they are near a breaking point.  Healdsburg, branch numbers 
are also way down, and volunteers almost non-existent.  Their only thriving 



activity is golf.  The two Santa Rosa branches merged and now they have about 
145 members so they enjoy a substantial number of activities and volunteers.  

Then I look at our branch, our growth, our activities and our volunteers, all 
leaving me very impressed.  Like how John Fineren has taken on many of Gary’s 
duties, or how Frank Treanor and Jerry Culver stepped in for Mike Berry to run 
golf.  Not only did Ron Nordstrom volunteer to help with golf, he started and is 
organizing the new Cribbage activity.   Newer SIR member (July 2023) Gary 
Trojanowski stepped up and took over the very challenging Treasurer position 
and newer member (Oct. 2023) Jim Tubbs took on developing our web page.   
Both your Big and Little Sirs are relatively younger in age and joined in 2022.   My 
point is that even though Branch 176 is doing quite well, we cannot become 
complacent.  We still need to bring in new members, ideally some with a bit of 
gas left in their tank so that they might want to both be involved and volunteer.  
“Many hands make light work”.  If you don’t have more to give, or just 
can’t…then please help by trying to find someone who does, and invite and 
encourage them.  

If you want to volunteer for something, then please consider the upcoming 
vacancy organizing the Couple’s Dinner; It’s an important activity without a large 
time commitment.  If you want to start a new activity like a book club, hiking or ?  
then talk with Larry or I.  Or, if you want to be a helper like the guys (Elias 
Zegarra, Dave Schleeter, Len Schwer) at coffee time, then please consider helping 
at the summer picnic.  Also, we could use someone who would like to take 
photos for the newsletter.  Let’s all work together to keep this a vibrant branch! 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Chris Roach – Friendship Report 
 

Get Well: Bill Gillaspy, Steve Baxman, Virgil Sevieri . 
 
 
Thinking of You: Tom Lawrence 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY THIS MARCH TO: 

 

Elias Zegarra 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 

DON’T MISS OUR LUNCHEON GUEST SPEAKER ON 3/20: 
 

 GARY GREENOUGH 

 
  

 

Gary is the Public Information Officer and on the Board of Directors for the 
Pacific Coast Air Museum. To be discussed:  Why are there no airshows 
anymore? WHAT is going on with the ‘movie star’ Butler hangar? Just how many 
hot dogs can people eat? Exciting events at the Air Museum this coming year!  
Hear all this and more…Be a part of this exciting presentation by our own Sir 
Gary Greenough.  See you at Lunch!  
 

 

 
 
 

 

Golf- Frank Treanor 
 
To join us you certainly don’t need to be a “good golfer”, just a person who 
enjoys the game.  There is now an agreement between us and the course that 
for us to get tee times at about 8:00am on Wednesdays we must provide them 
with appropriate advance notice.  There are two ways you can help us get our 
tee times.  First, sign up on the sheet in the Sirs box the Wednesday prior; or 
second, no later than the prior Sunday evening, email or call Frank.  (707-322-
7217; bcft11@comcast.net)  There is no need for you to individually call the 
course, Frank will do that when he knows who is playing.  If you do not sign up 
or call, then your play cannot be guaranteed. 

 
 If you are new to Sirs or figure it’s time to pick the game up again, please call 
Frank at 707-322-7217, or email him at bcft11@comcast.net 
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Special thanks to our last guest speaker, Jim Sullivan 

Jim spoke with us about animal tracking.  If you are interested in taking one of 
his classes at the community college.   Just click under his photo.  
https://windsorsirs.org/meetings.html 
 

 
 
 
 

 

DUES NOTICE: 

 
If you haven’t paid your yearly dues of $24 expect a call from Larry inquiring as to 
whether or not you want to be a member this year.  So, if you haven’t paid, you 
may still mail a check made out to “SIR Branch 176” and send to Garry 
Trojanowski, 9575 Wellington Circle, Windsor, Ca. 95492. OR bring the check to 
coffee where Garry is usually present, or bring it to the next Luncheon. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 June Picnic News Flash: 
 

Please mark your calendars for Wednesday, June 26th, when Branch will hold its 
annual Ladies Day Picnic. Details are being worked out by the Picnic committee 
and more information as well as signup opportunity, will be available in March. 
We need volunteers (including spouses or partners along with members) to help 
out with making our picnic another successful and memorable event. We will be 
looking to our members to provide raffle prizes, wine donations, and other 
needs for the picnic. We will have a buffet lunch provided by Charlie’s 
Restaurant, a raffle of prizes, Bingo games hosted by Erin Stroud, Director at the 
Windsor Senior Center, and lots of time for great conversations and renewing 
friendships. More details will be forthcoming as we get closer to the June 26th 
date. 
 
Ladies Day Picnic Committee 
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Couples Dinner 

(Not an official SIR Activity) 

Couples Dinner- Wayne Lindahl 

 

 

 The February Couples Dinner is scheduled for Thursday, February 29th and it sold 
out in 4 hours, with 12 couples attending. We have a waiting list of 9 couples, 
previously 11. 

     This was one of our most popular restaurants according to the recent survey. 
More later, about the survey.  If you are not getting notices regarding the 
Couples Dinners and you would like to be included, please let Wayne Lindahl 
know, “wlindahl@sonic.net”. 

     The survey was quite interesting.  There were two obvious favorites, Grata 
with 11 positive votes and Windsor’s Himalayan Restaurant with 10 votes. Kin in 
Windsor was the 3rd most popular and 4 spots tied for 4th place (Pezcow, 
Qimura, Diana’s and Maison Porcella).  Some of the favorite spots were also 
included in the “Didn’t Like and Would Not Return” category, Pezcow, 
Himalayan, Diana’s, Mitote Food Park and Kin in Windsor. 

     The main purpose of our Couples Dinners, is sociability and getting better 
aquatinted with our fellow members.  The food is really a secondary benefit to 
our gathering. 

      Please join us. 
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Welcome our two newest members: 
 

Gary Quinton 

I recently relocated to the Brooks Creek 
area with my husband, David Michelson, 
from Arden, Delaware.  My family is from 
Miami, Florida, and my brother and his 
extended family live in Atlanta.   My pre-
retirement life was spent being a 
Chemical Engineer and working up the 
corporate ladder for the company whose 
slogan was “Better Living through 
Chemistry, and ‘The Miracles of 
Science.’”  I retired in 2018 and started 
our journey into retired life with several 
hurdles overcome since then (Sonoma 
fires and a pandemic to name just 
two).   We love the vibe of West County, 
and “pulled the trigger” to leave Arden 
last year, unpacking our stuff in January 
2024. 

I’m still doing my “homework” on my 
retirement interests, so you may find me 
asking what you do to pass your time and 
“be retired.”  I am a “good weather” 
bicyclist and can’t stop my brain from 
being a project manager, so you’ll find me 
organizing and planning.  Let’s connect 
and ‘help the newbie’ uncover his 
retirement passion! 

 

 

David Michelson 

I recently relocated to the Brooks Creek area 
with my husband of 27 years, Gary Quinton, 
from Arden, Delaware.  My family is from 
Bucks County, Pennsylvania, and they 
currently live in PA, FL, TX, and Southern 
California.  I worked as the CFO for various 
nonprofit social service agencies in the 
Philadelphia area.  In my spare time, I 
volunteered at the board level for various 
nonprofits in Philadelphia and Delaware.  I 
retired in 2023 and am adjusting to my newly 
found free time. 

I am a “good weather” bicyclist, assemble 
500-piece jigsaw puzzles, and enjoy kite 
flying and day-hiking.  I am looking forward 
to regularly visiting Armstrong Woods, the 
Pacific Ocean, and all that Sonoma County 
has to offer, including coffees and dinners 
with the SIRS! 

 

 
 



 
NEW COFFEE CLUB COORDINATOR: 

 
After about seven years Gary is placing the coffee club into the capable hands of 
John Fineren.  Thanks to Gary for his remarkable service and thanks to John for 
stepping up.  Coffee hour at 9am on Tuesdays remains one of the most attended 
activities we have.  It started in May 2017 with about five or six guys to now there 
are over twenty each week.   It remains one of the best ways to introduce a friend 
to SIRS. 
 

 
 

 

Gary Jensen – Recruitment 

 

Recruitment: In February we officially brought in five new members (three 
featured in last month’s newsletter).  We are on a roll, so let’s keep inviting 
friends. 

 
For Coffee (John Fineren) :  Interest in the Tuesday Morning 9am coffee 
session remains high. Where else can get coffee, a pastry and good conversation 
for $1.00?  

 

 
Coffee at the senior center 

Please invite a friend. 

 
 
 



 
Bocce Ball - Stewart Morgan 

 

 
 

Bocce Ball at the Senior’s Center Thursdays at 10:00am.  All are welcome. 
  

Did you know, Bocce balls can be made of wood (traditional), metal, baked clay, or various 
kinds of plastic? Unlike lawn bowls, bocce balls are spherical and have no inbuilt bias. 

 

 
 

OUR NEWEST ACTIVITY:  CRIBBAGE 
 

At coffee, there was a discussion about cards and different card games folks liked to 
play.  The consensus from many folks was that cribbage would be a fun game to have as 
a SIR activity.  Ron Nordstrom then brought the idea up to your board who approved the 
game as one of our SIR activities.  So our Windsor Senior Center agreed to provide us 
with a room on Wednesdays from 1:30 to 4.   Numerous folks have provided cards and 
boards.  Our first cribbage game was on 2/28/24.  Many more SIR gentlemen said they 
were interested than who were able to attend so we expect bigger turnouts as time goes 
on.  In any event, all (experienced & inexperienced players) had a good time.  Please join 
us, you don’t need to bring anything and don’t need to be an accomplished player (or 
even have played before)…just come, join us and be prepared to have fun. 
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Dave Harrison:  Bowling Report for SIR Branch 176  
 

Our Fall and Winter Mixed Couples Monday morning bowling league has entered 
its last competitive segment. With merely eight sessions left, our playoffs will 
conclude the current league. Sir John Campbell’s team has qualified for one of 
the four playoff spots, while two remaining spots are yet to be determined. One 
team will emerge as the leader of this final segment, while the other team will 
have the best overall record for the season.  All of our other SIR Branch 176 
teams remain competitive, and we hope other SIR bowlers will be competing in 
the playoffs. This summer we expect to have another No Tap league (where nine 
pins down count as a strike.  Statewide, SIR branches have been invited to attend 
a Bowling tournament in Carson City, Nevada, during the week of April 22-25. At 
this time, virtually all of the available positions have been reserved by members 
of other SIR branches. Sounds like a very interesting, albeit expensive, 
opportunity to display one’s bowling skills. 
 
Dave Harrison, Bowling Chair (harrisod@sonic.net) 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
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Special Profile: 

 

Chris Roach 

 

I was born in Pittsburgh, Pa. We lived in a small town named after some guy 
named Carnegie, about 5 miles from downtown Pittsburgh. Dad owned a small 

butcher shop handed down by his father. Mom was a housewife and helped at the 

shop on weekends. My brother was born 2 years after me. I had a large family on 
both sides with 35 first cousins! 

I attended a Catholic “Co-intuitional” High School, where the boys were in one 

wing of the building and the girls in the other. Like that was going to keep us 
apart! My brother & I helped at the shop making deliveries & doing a bit with the 

meat cleaver occasionally. Neither of us lost any fingers! We both worked 

summers on county road crews cutting weeds, painting guard rails and filling pot 
holes. I also hitch-hiked to a Country Club in the next town to caddy. (Old guy 

memory: I carried 2 bags up & down a hilly course, in the heat & humidity for 

what you today would tip a guy to clean your clubs after a round at a resort… $5!) 
I worked a couple summers during college for US Steel as a deckhand on river 

barges carrying coal from the mines to the mills (yes, those rivers always seen at 

the beginning of Steeler games!). After receiving a BA in Economics in 1970 
from a State University, I wasn’t sure what I wanted to do. But it wasn’t going to 

be working in the butcher shop or on the barges!  

So that’s where my great adventure began. A buddy & I decided to try out another 
part of the country, definitely somewhere warmer! At first we thought of Florida, 

but that was already known as a haven for old folks. Seeing people in shorts & 

tees on TV in the winter at football games, we decided to see what California was 
all about! Neither of us owned a car, so we “transported” one to LA. We paid for 

gas & had use of the car, until we arrived in LA.  What, no car in LA?! Neither of 

us had much money, just some from savings & graduation gifts. We didn’t know 
anyone and had no job prospects (We were brilliant!). My first job offer came 

from a guy walking the streets of downtown LA. He was one of those guys who 

sold watches & jewelry displayed from the lining of his overcoat. I passed on that 
and instead got a job working as a management trainee (grunt) in retail, 

downtown. Fortunately the store had a lunch counter where I could eat until my 
first paycheck. A blessing because I didn’t want to have to call home for money; 

especially since my Dad didn’t think much of me moving across the country 

(“You go to California, you’re gonna be a Bum!).  I stayed in LA for about a year. 
My buddy lasted 6 months.  

 

California turned out to be a real opportunity for me. The state was rapidly 
growing (20M then, 40M now!) After retail, I got a job in banking. By that time I 

had moved to Ventura and started working at the bank’s auto dealer group, 



inventorying dealers, collections and repossessions (that’s a whole other story)! I 

was later accepted into the bank’s management training program in SF. Once I 
saw the City on an earlier visit, I knew I wanted to live there in what I referred to 

as “Disneyland for Adults”! 

I met my wife Pat in SF. She was in management with Pac Bell at the time. I had 
one more stint with US Steel, when I joined their Credit Dept. in SF. I watched 

from my office on the 15th floor as the Charles Schwab building was erected 

across the street.  I had the full “Steel Industry experience” when I was laid off in 
an Industry downturn in the early 80’s. Then it was back to banking. We were 

lucky enough to be renting in a 12-unit apartment building that converted to 

condos. As residents we were given the option to purchase our unit and thankfully 
we were able to.  

Our son Jeff was born in SF. When Jeff was 5, we decided to move out of the City 

(after 16 years for me) and decided on Sonoma County and Windsor. We decided 
to hold onto our condo as a rental, knowing that we would never be able to afford 

to move back in case Sonoma Co. wasn’t what we expected. I transferred here 

with my bank and continued in banking with other local banks. One of the banks I 
worked for had a Premium Wine Group and I learned a lot about wine, much of 

which I’ve now forgotten. With all the wine tasting, barrel tastings and social 

events, both Pat & I really enjoyed that job. Banking provided the opportunity to 
attend many sporting events with clients and good seats to Giants, 49ers and 

Sharks games! The largest deal I worked on was the $1B,715M participation loan 

in the late ‘80s to take Levi Strauss private. It just went public again in the last 
couple years. I retired from banking in 2011 as a Senior VP. in commercial 

lending.  

My son Jeff grew up in Windsor, but is living in SF again with his wife & 2 small 
kids (2 and 4) in our condo where he grew up. He is a software engineer and 

Lyndsey just returned to work for a national accounting firm, after a stint as a stay 

at home mom for a couple years.  
 As for volunteering, I coached Jeff in basketball with the Windsor Youth Assn. 

Basketball org. I was also a CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates) 

volunteer where I mentored 2 boys for 5 years. I would later be a board member 
for 6 years. Additionally, I volunteered with Meals on Wheels for 2-3 years.  

Pat & I are having lots of fun with the grandkids, but it can be exhausting when 

we babysit them for an entire weekend while their parents are away! We love to 
travel.  In addition to Mexico, Arizona and Hawaii, we have traveled to the UK, 

Italy, France, and Germany and will be visiting Spain this spring. Locally, we 

frequently visit our favorites, Tahoe and Monterey. We still enjoy the City, but 
it’s got a ways to go to get back to where it was! 

I am really enjoying SIR, with all the activities and am still making new friends. 
In 2023 I have completed my time as Big SIR but will still continue as Friendship 

Chair while starting my term as a 2-year Board member in 2024. I continue to 

believe that SIR was created by women who wanted a way to get their men out of 
the house! 

 

 



 

 

FOR THE LIGHT HEARTED: 

 
 

  
 
 

 

  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

OTHER COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

(Not official SIR Activities) 

Every Saturday morning (8:00-10AM) Jose Castaneda hosts a FREE breakfast for 
veterans at Castaneda Marketplace; 8465 Old Redwood Highway. This 
“Castañeda’s Breakfast Brigade,” provides veterans a place for connections, 
camaraderie & friendship 
https://www.facebook.com/CastanedasMarket 
 

  
 

 

 

Once a month, date varies, this month it is MARCH 18th.  All SIR 
and their spouse are welcome to start the “work” week with 
Margherita Monday – a chance to sample the best frozen 
margheritas in Windsor.  Starts sharply at 4PM Castaneda’s Market 
Place. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CastanedasMarket


 

 

 

 



Keep an Eye Out for notices from Len Schwer about Margarita Monday and other 
community events.  For additional information contact Len Schwer at:  Len@schwer.net 
 

 
STEWART MORGAN –TRAVEL 

If you are interested or have questions please contact Stewart 
at stwrtmorgan@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

March 2024 
 
 

Princess 11 Nigh Inside Passage Cruise from San Francisco Rt Alaska May 26 – June 6, 2024. Ketchikan, 
Juneau, Skagway AK and Victoria, Canada. Cabins start $2590 pp to $3322 pp double occupancy. Contact 
John Cardoza Branch 143. 209-483-7722 or johncardoza@hotmail.com 
 
Best of Spain and Portugal April 27 – May 12. 2024. Branch 146. Cost $7,895pp. Madrid, Segovia, Porto, 
Lisbon, Seville, Gibraltar, Costa Del Sol, Alhambra, Valencia, Barcelona, round trip airfare, 15-day guided tour 
with Travel Director, 14 nights at centrally located 4star hotels, 5 dinners and 2 lunches including wine, all 
tips, transfers and baggage handling. Contact Glenn Breslin Branch 146 925-288-6520 
glennbreslin@gmail.com 
 
Venice & Croatian Islands Cruise Sept. 30 – Oct. 12 ’24 cost approx. $6,645 - $7,145pp. depending on 
cabin. Highlights: 2 nights hotel each in Venice and Rijeka. 7 night cruise of the Croatian Islands Venice, 
Murano Island, Collio Wine Region, Hum, Olive Oil tasting, Farm to table dinner, Sailing through Kornati 
National Park and more. Contact Bill Britton Branch 101, 925-200-1062 bill.britton@comcast.net 
 
Fall Mexican Riviera Getaway Oct. 15 – 26, ’24 11 Days. Branch 98 Cost $844 - $944 - $1074 - $1424 - 
$6083pp. depending on cabin. Highlights: Departs from and returns to San Francisco, ports of call Cabo San 
Lucas, Mazatlán, Puerto Vallarta, Manzanillo. Contact Katherine Gervais Branch 98. 916-337-1623 
Kathig@shipsandtrips.com 
 
Prague to Budapest River Trip November Dates: 11/6/24 thru 11/20/24 
Serenade A: $3995 / Serenade B: $3895 /Sonata C: $3795 Sonata D: $3695/Cantata E: $3595 /Cantata F: 
$3495/Prelude G: $3395/Prelude H: $3195/Air from SFO: $1100. Ports and cities: Prague, Linz, Krems, 
Vienna, Bratislava, Budapest. Pre-trip US departure date: 11/1/24. Post-trip to Budapest return date: 
11/23/24 
Dresden and Berlin: $995pp PRE-TRIPM - Warsaw and Krakow: $1095 PRE-TRIP. Budapest: $745 
POST-TRIP. Contact Milt Smith 925-258-2897 ASAP for more info. miltsmith549@gmail.com or book 
directly Group Code G4-23630 call 1-800-221-2610 
 
Panama Canal Cruise San Francisco to Ft. Lauderdale. Jan. 20 – Feb. 5, 2025 17 days. Cost from $4,185 - 
$6,295 depending on cabin choice. Ports of Call: Puerto Vallarta Mexico, Puerto Quetzal Guatemala, 
Puntarenas Costa Rica, Fuerte Amador Panama, Full Transit through the historic locks, and Cartagena 
Columbia. Includes transfers from Modesto to Port of San Francisco and airfare from Ft. Lauderdale to 
Sacramento. For more information contact John Cordoza 209-483-7722 johncordoza@hotmail.com Branch 
143 

mailto:Len@schwer.net
mailto:stwrtmorgan@gmail.com
mailto:johncardoza@hotmail.com
mailto:glennbreslin@gmail.com
mailto:bill.britton@comcast.net
mailto:Kathig@shipsandtrips.com


 
 
 

2023 SIR Branch 176 Officers: 

Big SIR 
Larry Doherty 
ldohrebl@mindspring.com 
707-484-5308 

Little SIR 
Thomas Palmer 
Palmer.ts@gmail.com 
619-920-9175 

Secretary 
Dave Harrison 
harrisod@sonic.net 
707-638-8155 

Assistant Secretary 
Jerry Culver 
so.done56@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
Garry Trojanowski 
garryski@att.net 
203-988-5366 

Assistant Treasurer 
Howard Blethen 
HT552@yahoo.com 

 

2023 Directors 

1 Year Term 2 Year Term 

Ed Peoples Tim Senkir Gary Jensen Chris Roach Wayne Lindahl Ward Thompson 

2023 Activity Coordinators 

CRIBBAGE 
Ron Nordstrom 
707-338-6363 

ATTENDANCE 
Ron Nordstrom 
707-338-6363 

MEMBERSHIP 
Larry Doherty 
707-484-5308 
 

FRIENDSHIP 
Chris Roach 
(707) 490-8510 

TRAVEL 
Stewart Morgan 
707-545-4957 

GOLF 
Frank Treanor 
707-322-7217 

BOWLING 
Dave Harrison 
707-638-8155 

COFFEE CLUB 
John Fineren 
707-838-3686 

COUPLES DINNER 
Wayne and Maryl  
Lindahl 
707-837-2816 

BOCCE BALL 
Stewart Morgan 
707-545-4957 

RECRUITMENT 
Gary Jensen 
707-337-8380 

GREETER 
John Fineren 
707-838-3686 

SONG LEADER 
Tom Hasco 
707-544-4445 

NEWSLETTER 
Tom Palmer 
619-920-9175 

WEB PAGE 
Jim Tubbs 
drdelta91@gmail.com 

COFFEE COORDINATOR 
John Fineren 
707-838-3686 

SIR State President 
Dale Decker 
 

SIR Area 13 Governor (temp) 
Rick Kindle 
rick@kindleandassoc.com 
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